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CIRCULAR No. 2014/16                         DATE: 06/02/2014 
          

Dear Comrades, 

 

Re: OUR STRIKE NOTICE FOR 10th AND 11th OF FEBRUARY, 2014 

CONCILIATION PROCEEDINGS HELD ON 06/02/2014 

 

 The conciliation proceedings called by the Chief Labour Commissioner (C) New Delhi 

were held in his office at 11:30 a.m. today. Both the parties i.e. IBA and UFBU represented 

their views in the meeting. 

 

 The representatives of the Indian Banks’ Association (IBA) stated that negotiating 

committee convened a meeting on 17.01.2014 with the representatives of UFBU. IBA 

enhanced the offer from 5% on salary slip to 9.5% on the salary slip. Again meeting was 

held on 27.01.2014 with the representatives of UFBU and an improved offer of 10% was 

made. Representatives of the IBA requested that the next meeting with the representatives 

of UFBU can be held on 13.02.2014 and UFBU should not go on strike on 10th & 11th 

February 2014 but the demand for further increase beyond 10% can be settled during 

ensuing Bi-lateral meetings. 

 

 CLC (C) welcomed the views of the IBA and requested the representatives of UFBU to 

accept the offer for bi-lateral meetings. CLC (C) also requested the representatives of IBA to 

arrange the bi-lateral meetings before 10th & 11th February, 2014. 

 

 CLC (C), further made appeal to the representatives of UFBU to withdraw the 

proposed strike call on 10th & 11th February, 2014 and should come forward for bi-lateral 

meeting as proposed by the representatives of IBA. 

 

 The representatives of UFBU stated that 10% increase offered by the IBA is not 

acceptable and there should be further forward improvement in the offer, then only UFBU 

may reconsider the deferment of the proposed strike call. 

 

 Comrades, the discussion remained inconclusive. We should continue with our 

preparations for 48 hours strike starting from 6 a.m. on 10th February, 2014 till 6 a.m. on 

12th February, 2014 and MAKE THE STRIKE CALL A GRAND SUCCESS. We shall inform you 

of development, if any, in this regard.  

 

 With comradely greetings, 

 

       Yours faithfully, 

                             

        (HARVINDER SINGH) 

    GENERAL SECRETARY 


